OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE OFFICE OF GENERAL COUNSEL WASHINGTON, DC 20511

December 6, 2013

The Honorable Patrick J. Leahy Chairman Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley Ranking Member Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Leahy and Ranking Member Grassley:

On November 20, 2013, the U.S. Department of Justice provided their responses to your written questions from Committee members for the July 31, 2013 hearing entitled "Strengthening Privacy Rights and National Security: Oversight of FISA Surveillance Programs." The identical questions were also sent to me and I concur with the responses provided.

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Legislative Affairs at (703) 275-2474.

Sincerely,

Robert S. Litt General Counsel

Office of the Director of National Intelligence